Town of Woodstock Selectmen's Meeting Tuesday, July 28, 2020 Using ZOOM

Selectmen: Scott, Gil Rand, Charyl Reardon

Staff: Cheryl Bourassa

Public: Bill Waterhouse, Patrick Griffin, Barbara Conn, Charlotte & Hogan

Scott called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

Gil motioned to accept the minutes of the July 14, 2020 Selectmen's Meeting. Charyl seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Bill Waterhouse:

Bill expressed his concern regarding the Pemigewassett River/Staple Rock area stating that in 1991 the State designated it as a protected river. Scott explained that it is being worked on every day. The police have an extra person patrolling the parks on Saturday and Sunday. Additional signage has been placed. The Town is trying to get it under control. They are also testing the water quality regularly.

The Board also discussed the email that was received from Jacinda Isabey regarding 7 Fire Station Road. Gil made a motion to hire an extra detail for Saturdays and Sundays for Staple Rock Park. Charyl seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Woodstock Firefighter Fund/Donation:

The Woodstock Fire Department presented the Board with gifts totaling \$240.00 from t-shirt sales at the Woodstock Inn on behalf of the Woodstock Firefighters, to be deposited in the previously established Woodstock Firefighter Fund. Charyl motioned to accept the gifts totaling \$240.00 from the Woodstock Firefighter Fund. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Check Request/Woodstock Firefighter Fund:

Charyl motioned to approve the check request for \$500.00, payable to Southern New Hampshire University for a 2019 Scholarship awarded to Delana Welch. This money is to be withdrawn from the Woodstock Firefighter Capital Reserve Fund. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Application/Cascade Park/Ragone & Anderson:

The Board reviewed an application from Alexa Ragone & Shawn Anderson to use Cascade Park on June 5, 2021 for a wedding ceremony. The required fee and insurance coverage have been received. Gil motioned to approve the application. Charyl seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Old Business:

Charyl informed the Board that she has had a Zoom call with Tammy Ham and Jay Scambio regarding the Fireworks. The Town of Lincoln has tentatively set September 12th as the date. They felt that the Hobo would be more of a challenge for social distancing. They felt that if the fireworks were set off from a Main Street location it would promote congregation on the front field of the school and along the sides of the road. Jay is going to connect with his team to see what would be feasible on the main grounds of Loon Mtn.

Public Participation:

Patrick Griffin has observed Mirror Lake. The town's people know that they can't go during the summer because of the tourists. He is glad to see that the selectmen are doing something to help the problem. Gil made a motion to amend the previous motion made to hire an extra detail to include Staple Rock, Mirror Lake and the Town Parks. Charyl seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Patrick asked the Board when the Selectmen meetings would be opened up to public. Charyl explained the because of the 6 ft. distancing that only 4 people could be in the meeting room. Zoom meetings have more attendance.

Barbara Conn appreciated the calls from the Selectmen concerning her letter regarding zoning.

Gil motioned to adjourn the Selectmen's Meeting at 5:58p.m, Charyl seconded the motion and the voted was affirmative.

August 25, 2020